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The Hills Sports High School Newsletter 

 NEW SCHOOL ADMINISTRATION AND FINANCE SYSTEM IS 

NOW LIVE 

On 24 July this year, our school was switched to the new 

system that the Department of Education is introducing 

across all schools to manage all student records and all 

finance transactions. This changeover followed 15 days of 

training for two office staff members and 5 days of training 

for me. 

I congratulate Mrs Teasdale and Ms Bailey from our office 

in successfully switching the school over. The whole ad-

ministration staff are now training in the new system and 

we are moving our records to the system over the coming 

days/weeks. 

The finance section of the system is called SAP, while the 

Administration side of the system is called EBS Central. 

Most of the hurdles we are jumping at the moment are in 

the SAP system and I apologise in advance for any frustra-

tion this system may cause while we set it up and train our 

staff. 

All financial transactions are now preferred to be in an 

electronic format such as EFTPOS. I encourage all parents 

to use our school website for online payments – a link can 

be found there which takes you to the secure payment 

facility. 

We are still experiencing some teething problems, please 

speak to an administration staff member if you need assis-

tance with making payments and/or adjusting records 

such as contact details, addresses etc. 

NAPLAN ONLINE FROM 2018 

At this stage the Department of Education is planning that 

all future NAPLAN tests will be conducted online. This will 

result in a quicker timeframe for the receipt of results and 

an overall more efficient way of recording student pro-

gress. All states of Australia are moving towards the online 

version of the test. 

Later this term, current students in Year 7 & 9 will under-

take an online version of NAPLAN to test the online sys-

tem. This process is called NAPLAN Online Readiness Test-

ing. No results will be available from the readiness test but 

it is important that all students participate so that the sys-

tem can be tested in readiness for next year. Every school 

in NSW will conduct the readiness test this term. 

NAPLAN RESULTS  

NAPLAN results will arrive shortly and will then be forward-

ed to parents. The Head Teachers will again analyse the 

results and adjust teaching plans accordingly to help our 

students to improve. Preliminary analysis shows an im-

provement in writing and numeracy skills amongst our stu-

dents. 

SUBJECT SELECTIONS FOR 2018 

Planning has commenced for 2018 with a subject selec-

tion evening held earlier this term for Year 10 into 11 and 

another one scheduled for Year 8 into 9 (Wednesday 16 

August 2017). Mrs Middleton and Mrs Kennon will provide 

further subject selection information as the need arises. 

Year 10 students will be able to ask questions and make 

final decisions in individual interviews about their subjects 

for Year 11 2018 during our interview day on Wednesday 

30 August 2017. 

P&C MEETING  

Our next P&C Meeting will be on Wednesday 16 August 

2017 starting at 7pm in the library where we will discuss 

changes to the HSC, the effect of the new NAPLAN require-

ments on the HSC and some initial plans for 2018.   

FINAL PHASE FOR YEAR 12  

As we enter the final phase for students in Year 12, I en-

courage all students to seek feedback from their teachers 

on their recent Trial Examination results, make plans to 

improve these results where necessary and commence a 

determined approach to preparing for the HSC Examina-

tion. 

Some final assessments are now falling due and staff will 

soon calculate final results to be sent to NESA (NSW Edu-

cational Standards Authority formerly known as The Board 

of Studies). It only takes “one more mark” each time a 

piece of work is submitted to change a final result quite 

significantly. Look for ways to improve as the feedback 

from exams is distributed by the teaching staff. 

Only about 5 teaching weeks left before Year 12 officially 

leave us to make final preparations for the HSC exams!! 

I encourage all students to work hard, enjoy their educa-

tion and seek the help of teachers to ensure that improve-

ments are achieved. 

FINAL PHASE FOR YEAR 11  

Year 11 Students are now also approaching the comple-

tion of the Preliminary Courses which also end at the end 

of term 3. Students are reminded that these courses are 

graded and staff will assess student achievements, deter-

mine a grade and forward these to the NESA. 

It is a condition that students satisfactorily complete 12 

units of study in the Preliminary Course as a part of the 

HSC. Students receiving N notifications (a warning that 

courses are not complete) must address these, catch up 

and submit work urgently so that the result can be calcu-

lated and permission to enter Year 12 can be granted. 

Mrs Middleton is working with any student in danger of not 

completing Year 11 and helping them to get their work 

done. I encourage all students to take advantage of the 

help that Mrs Middleton is offering at this crucial time of 

the year. 

THANKS TO THE RELIEVING EXECUTIVE STAFF 

I was privileged to work in the role of Relieving Director 

Public Schools for the Nirimba Network of schools (our 

network) for all of Term 2 and the first week of Term 3. 

During that time I saw magnificent schools in our area and 

fabulous students working on a range of projects and 

learning experiences. It was indeed a privilege to be al-

lowed to work with 33 schools, their principals and  



teachers over this 13 week period. 

Meanwhile, back here at our school, Mr Calleja was Reliev-

ing Principal and Mrs Kennon and Mr Murie each took 

some time in the role of Relieving Deputy Principal. Mr 

Gadow and Ms Frost were Relieving Head Teachers during 

this time as well. 

I sincerely thank all of these teachers for moving up into 

higher roles in our school and managing their work with 

efficiency and professionalism. 

Best wishes for the weeks ahead to all students and 

their families. 

 

M.Struyve 

Principal 

 

2017 Term Calendar Dates 

Term 3 – Tuesday, 18 July to Friday, 22 September 2017 (10 weeks) 

 Term 4 – Monday, 9 October to Friday, 15 December 2017 (10 weeks) 

 TELL THEM FROM ME STUDENT SURVEY 

  

I am delighted that this term, our school, like many other public schools in the state, will 

participate in a Department of Education initiative: the Tell Them From Me student feed-

back survey. The survey measures factors that are known to affect academic achievement 

and other student outcomes. The focus of the NSW-wide survey is on student wellbeing, 

engagement and effective teaching practices.  

You may remember that our students also participated in a Tell Them From Me student 

survey in Term 1 this year. Asking students to complete the survey twice in one year allows 

us to identify trends in student responses as well as track engagement and motivation 

across the school year. 

The survey is a great opportunity for our students to provide us with valuable and quick 

feedback on what they think about school life, how engaged they are with school and the 

different ways that teachers interact with them. Schools in Australia and around the world 

have used the Tell Them From Me survey to help improve how they do things at school.  

More information about the survey is available at: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au 

I want to assure you that the survey is confidential. The survey is conducted online and 

will typically take less than 30 minutes to complete. It will be administered during school 

hours between 21 August and 13 October. Participating in the survey is entirely voluntary. 

A consent form and FAQs for parents/carers about the survey is being sent home with stu-

dents. If you do not want your child or children to participate, please return the form to 

school by Friday 18th August. Copies of the form and FAQs are available from:  

http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents. 

Further information can also be found from: 

http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/images/TTFM_Student_Survey_FAQs_Parent_and_Carers_T12017.pdf  

http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents
http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents
http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/images/TTFM_Student_Survey_FAQs_Parent_and_Carers_T12017.pdf


PEER MEDITATION 
The following students successfully completed their Peer Mediation training on  May 15th 

TECHNOLOGY METAL STUDENTS SHINE 
Last semester students in 14.1 and 14.2 hammered out their results to produce a range 

of unique House Numbers. Students used stainless steel, copper and a wide range of 

hand tools to design and produce these amazing projects. 

Well done to all the students and a special thanks to the SLSOs involved.  

Teacher Mr Buhagiar 



Drama News  
2017 has been a big year for the performing arts at The Hills Sports High School! Throughout the past two terms 

there have been a variety of performance opportunities for talented students.  

This year we entered the Intermediate (Years 9/10) Theatresports Schools 

Challenge for the first time. Theatresports requires students to create a 

performance on the spot by competing in a variety of different 1, 2 & 3 mi-

nute games. They are given points by a panel of 3 judges and the overall 

score for the night determines who goes through to the next round.  

We had a team of 5 students; Aedan Pilch (year 9), Dyson Vollmer (year 9), 

Medha Naudiyal (year 10), Jasmine Burns (year 10) and Taylor Guy (year 

10) who performed in their heat at Tara Anglican School for Girls. After a 

very entertaining evening we were told that we were going through to the 

Semi Final which was an amazing feat as we were only one of two schools 

who were competing for the first time.  

Our semi final was played at St Andrews Cathedral School and although we 

did not make it to the grand final we did our school proud, being the first 

team to get a 5/5 in the entertainment category. A big congratulations to 

our team! Miss Diaz and Miss Heard are both outrageously proud of your 

achievements.  

We are hoping to enter a year 7 & 8 team in the Junior division that will 

compete in Term 4 and will be on the look out for team members in the 

next few weeks  

Theatresports Schools Challenge  

Drama Festivals  

The Hills Sports High School was also successful with our auditions for two major Drama Festivals in Term 3; the 

Arts Alive Festival at NIDA’s Parade Theatre and the Lights Up Festival at the Joan Sutherland Performing Arts Cen-

tre. Our ensemble of performers have shown commitment throughout the rehearsal period and their performance 

skills and confidence are continuously developing. The piece that is being performed is called, ‘The Cult of Happi-

ness’ and discusses ideas such as consumerism and the pressure to always present a happy exterior. The per-

formers in these festivals are: Lana Champion, Maddisyn Annen-Buckley (year 8), Katie Munday, Naina Uppal, 

Madison Tucker, Aedan Pilch, Dyson Vollmer (year 9), Medha Naudiyal, Jasmine Burns (year 10), Lailah-Mae Bev-

an McInnes and Brittany Hughan (year 11). 

The Hills Sports High Drama Club  

Drama club is on Monday afternoons from 2.45pm - 3.45pm in the 

Drama room (F4) if you would like to attend we will welcome new 

members from week 4 onwards. Please see Miss Diaz or Miss Heard 

in the English staffroom if you would like any further information. 



On June 14th six S.R.C members volunteered at the ‘Royal Institute of Deaf and Blind Chil-

dren.’ They helped assist the teachers of the school and the students on their sports day. 

Students were taken around the school in a circuit formation to participate in each of the 

sports offered. Soccer, bike riding, tennis, ping pong, croquette and lots more. The stu-

dents had so much fun and so did we. It was a great opportunity for the SRC student 

members as it helped them to understand how important it is to give back. The students 

loved it so much and are hoping to return in the near future. 

SRC NEWS 

Please see the article on Facebook to access more great photographs 

from the day. 

SRC are participating in boots for all, an organisation that ac-

cepts re-usable sport equipment and sports apparel as a do-

nation for players across Australia that are disadvantaged.  

Please donate your reusable sports gear to SRC today! 







United as 1 Multicultural Week 
Just a reminder to all students that week 7 this term The Hills Sports High School will be holding its annu-

al Food Stalls and Concert. 

In order for your child to participate in our food fest they pre-purchase a wristband from the front office at 

a cost of $11.00. The wristband will allow them a choice of 3 dishes and a can of soft drink. 

Students will be able to choose from: 

Indian: Butter Chicken and Naan Bread 

Dutch: Poffertjes (Pancakes) with icing sugar and strawberries 

Italian: Pizza 

Mexican: Tacos 

Japanese: Sushi 

Pacific Islands: Steamed Taro with Coconut cream 

Lebanese: Chicken/Beef Kebabs with garlic sauce and Lebanese bread. 

Wristbands will be on sale from Term 3 (Tuesday July 18th to Friday August 18th) 

There will be a great selection of performances. 

Years 7 - 9 periods 3 and 4 and Years 10 - 12 periods 5 and 6 

Performances include: Teachers act, Music classes, singing/dancing, Pacific islander dancing and lots 

more. 

Stay Tuned… 



 

 

Take part in the MESSI Survey 

Managing Ethical Studies on Sensitive Issues  

Researchers from the Institute of Child Protection Studies are inviting young people, parents  

and teachers to participate in an online survey about children and young people’s participation  

in social research about sensitive issues.  

They need help from: 

•     Young people aged 12-17 years 

•     Parents of children aged 7-14 

•    Teachers, school counsellors, teacher aides and Principals of children aged 7-14 

  

   The 10-minute survey is voluntary, anonymous and you can go into the draw to win a $200 voucher. 

For more information and to complete the survey, visit: www.acu.edu.au/messi 

Due to a new system these are the only options available for 

payment of school fees, excursions etc 

 Cheque – made payable to The Department of Education  

 Cash – via schools reception 

 EFT  --  calling the school office with credit card details    

 Parent Online Payment  (POP)  access “$Make a Payment” from the school website 









If your child is absent from school, we require written explanation via a note 

or email within 7 days of the absence. Late arrivals are recorded as a partial 

absence and must be explained by parents in writing via email or a note. 

Please note replying to absent and late Text messages will not be accepted.  

  

A REMINDER ABOUT ATTENDANCE 



Blacktown Station Upgrade  

Community Notification – August 2017 





  

PARKING 

Parents/Carers are reminded the School Car 

park is not available for Parent/Carer parking, or 

for drop off or pickup of Students . 

Parking is limited, therefore we ask you to comply 

to this procedure. 

Parents/Carers who require an exemption, 
please contact David Calleja, Deputy Principal for 

REMINDER 

Parents/Carers are 

reminded when pick-

ing students up from 

school during the 

school day, photo-

graph identification 

is requested.  


